
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wishing you a season full of joy, blessings, and good cheer! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Important Links: 
Website -   www.cspca.com 

                  www.cspcharitabletrust.org 
               Facebook-  Chinese Shar-Pei Club of America 
                  Chinese Shar-Pei National Specialty 2021 
                  Chinese Shar-Pei Rescue Trust 
     Supporters of Chinese Shar Pei Charitable Trust 
             
  CSPCA BOARD OF DIRECTORS & OFFICERS         The CSPCA Express bi-monthly newsletter provides    
  President- Georgette Schaefer  Directors at Large      members with timely information and announcements. 
  Vice President- Mike Hardy  Loretta Anders   The newsletter also allows applicants to move to full 
  Secretary- Wanda Woodlee  Melody Anderson  membership and gain privileges in a shorter time period. 
  Treasurer- Marie Bradley     Denise Beagle     
  Eastern Director- Don Gillett  Alice Fix    The CSPCA Express welcomes your feedback.  If you  
  Central Director- Ann Cookson Larry Harvey   have any comments or announcements, please contact:    
  Western Director- Lynn Olds    Paula Perry    Alice Fix (alleydoll3@aol.com) 
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PHOTOGRAPHS FROM NATIONALS 
 
If you haven’t purchased photos from Nationals, this is the link to the photographer’s  
website.  If you would like to see the photos that the photographer took, you can do  
that too at this link.  Many comments have been made about what great photos she took.  
We have signed her up for next year’s National Specialty Show too. 
 

https://amberjade.shootproof.com/gallery/15978382/ 
 

 
                      BARKER COVERS HAVE IMPACT 

 
                    Some covers have already been reserved for 2022, but we are still                    
                                                      accepting reservations.  If you are interested in reserving a Barker                    
                                                      cover, don’t wait!   
 
          Contact our advertising and sales editor to make your  
          reservation now.    
 
                                Don Gillett    dgill1122@aol.com     518.767.2092  
 
                            

 
JUNIOR SHOWMANSHIP 

 
If you have a child who is at least 9 years old and under 18 years old, you may want to 
get them interested in Junior Showmanship.  Does your child have an innate passion 
for dogs? Do you to want to empower him/her with life-long skills about being 
responsible and a good sport – whether winning or losing? Put him/her on the path of 
Junior Showmanship (also called “Junior Handling”), a sport for young people where 
they show off their dog handling skills. In fact, your child might love it so much it 
might even be a possible career path! 

 
Take them to a show and let them watch the Junior classes.  Take them to Conformation classes so they can learn 
the process and practice before they actually show at an AKC or Specialty show.  If you would like more 
information please contact Doug Hobbs, our Junior Advisor: hobbsgv@gmail.com  
 
As a last reminder, Junior Memberships in the CSPCA are free, but must be applied for.  Application for a Junior 
Membership is available on the Membership Form.  Link to the form:  https://cspca.com/join-cspca/  
 

~~~~~ 
                        

            CALL FOR QUESTIONS FOR OUR VETS 
 

If you have a question that you would like one of our vets to answer in the Q & A with 
our Vets column in The Barker, please send your questions to Alice Fix @ 
alleydoll3@comcast.net.  Deadline to submit your questions is January 1, 2022.   
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2022 NATIONAL SPECIALTY SHOW 
September 11-16th, 2022 

RAMADA BY WYNDHAM COLUMBUS HOTEL AND CONVENTION CENTER 
265 33RD AVENUE,   COLUMBUS NEBRASKA 68601 

Rate $99.95 (Single/Double) $149.00 plus tax (Suite if available) 
Additional information will be posted when available. 

Judges – 2022 – Pending AKC Approval 
Futurity/Maturity- Pending 

Sweepstakes: Verla Loomis Randall- Puppy Bitches, Sweepstakes Veteran dogs and 
Best/BOS Veteran 

  Lois Brown- Puppy Dogs, Sweepstakes Veteran Bitches and Best/BOS Puppy 
Dogs & Bitches- Scott Wolfe 

BOB, Juniors, Veterans, Non-Regular Classes- Vicki Seiler Cushman 
 

~~~~~~~~~~ 

HOTEL RESERVATIONS FOR 2022 CSPCA NATIONAL DOG SPECIALTY OPEN 
 
The block name is Shar-Pei Club of America. 
The only number to call for reservations is 402.564.1492. 
Our block is not available thru online booking or central reservations. 
The host hotel is RAMADA BY WYNDHAM COLUMBUS HOTEL AND CONVENTION CENTER,  
265 33RD AVENUE, COLUMBUS NEBRASKA 68601. 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICES: 
 

• The host hotel is two stories and does not have an elevator. 
• The hotel has 59 rooms on the first floor, and the hotel will accommodate as many as possible. 

I suggest you call the hotel to reserve a room on the first floor as soon as possible. 
 

• The room rate is $99.95 plus taxes per night.  1-2 adults per room.  Six dogs per room. 
 

• There are Bi-Level Suites available at market rate. 
  

• When the guest is out of their room, dogs must always be in their crates.  Hotel management will inform 
the guest if dogs are not crated or barking excessively.    

• Guests will be required to sign the CSPCA Pet Policy Agreement at the time of check-in and make a 
$50.00 non-refundable pet fee to the hotel. 

 

• The hotel will hold the room block until August 20, 2022. At that time, any rooms not reserved with 
name and credit card guarantee will be released back to the hotel inventory.  

 

• A microwave and mini-refrigerator are in each room. 
 

• Complimentary Hot Breakfast for all Hotel Guests. 
 

• The closest airport is Omaha Eppley Field.  No shuttle services.  The hotel is 87 miles from the airport, 
and the drive is approximately 90 minutes via US 30 E.   
 

• As of today, the following airlines service Omaha- American, Delta, Frontier, Southwest, and United. 
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VIDEO OF 2022 NATIONALS HOTEL & PROPERTY 
 

Thanks to our club member, Devi Gershbain, we have a video of the entire hotel and property for the 2022 
National Specialty in Columbus, Nebraska.  She has posted it to our Nationals Facebook page for all members of 
that group to see.  This is the link: https://www.facebook.com/groups/CSPCANATIONALS .  If you are not a 
member of that group yet, when you are on that page just send a request to join the group.  Thank you, Devi for 
taking the time to do the video! 

 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED –  
OBEDIENCE CHAIRMAN FOR NATIONALS 

 
 
 
We are looking for an Obedience/Rally Chairman for our National Specialty.  The chairman would be 
responsible for:  

• Coordinating the event   
• Getting the judge and coordinating their travel, lodging and food if required 
• Choosing and ordering trophies and ribbon 
• Setting up and taking down the ring while at Nationals 
• Getting volunteers to ring steward  

 
The Chairman is allowed to show their dogs in Obedience/Rally.  If this is something you would like to do, please 
contact the CSPCA Secretary – Wanda Woodley at wanda.lee46@yahoo.com  
 

~~~~~~~~ 
 
 

Note from The Barker Editor-in-Chief 
 

I think this is the first issue of the Barker where all covers were not purchased and there 
are no inside ads from members.  This is a sad situation for the state of our magazine.  As 
you will notice this issue is printed in all Black and White and will continue to be so unless 
we find another way to support the Barker. 
 
I know the internet and Facebook have changed the way people do things and it may be 
time for the Barker to go Digital.  It’s not cheap to produce a magazine and we cannot 
continue without support. 
 
We welcome any ideas.  Please send your suggestions to me (paulapei@yahoo.com) and I 
will compile them and submit to the Board of Directors. 
 
Paula Perry, Barker Editor in Chief – paulapei@yahoo.com 
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LISTING OF NEW APPLICANTS FOR CSPCA MEMBERSHIP 
 

NAME          SPONSOR     CITY/STATE     

Isabella Morgan                       Lexington, NC 
Jadilyn Van Beek                Gwinner, ND 
Jericho Qualley                Gwinner, ND 
Julio Munoz & Caridad Torres            Gainsville, FL 
Phillip George Thompson              Crestline, CA 
Seth & Ethan Rosborough             San Antonio, TX 
Teresa Turner                 Bossier City, LA 
 

 

~~~~~~~~~ 
 

SCROLL OF HONOR REMINDER 
 

Do you wish to recognize the life and honor the memory of any of your Shar-
Pei that have passed away this year?  Any member may participate by 
submitting the name of a Shar-Pei they owned who passed away from January1 
- December 31, 2021.  The submission should include the registered name and 
call name of the dog, full date of birth and death and name of owner(s). If more 
than one owner, permission for inclusion must be given by all parties. Send 
information to dianasprain@yahoo.com and she will acknowledge receipt of 
the information.  Don’t miss this opportunity to pay a final tribute to your dog. 
Diane Sprain, Chairman   
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
 
 
  
 
 

Members in good standing may oppose accepting any applicant by advising the Membership Secretary within 30
days. Letters of opposition should have supporting, verifiable documentation and must be signed. Mail to: Bob
Calltharp; Membership Chairman; 44 Mt Parnassus Rd.; East Haddam, CT 06423-1446; bob@cspca.com
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Call For Nominations for CSPCA Valued Member Award 
The CSPCA Valued Member Award - The purpose of this award is to increase 
the recognition of the many important contributions made by CSPCA members to 
our Club and breed. The CSPCA is a large and diverse organization with no paid 
employees. Therefore, the efforts of our volunteers are directly responsible for the 
success of our club and its programs. I believe it is an honor to be able to reward a 
CSPCA member for distinguished service. 

Now it is your opportunity to follow suit and nominate another CSPCA member as YOUR Most Valued Member 
choice.  This award is NOT just something to be passed around amongst friends, in fact is actually our hope that 
you do NOT do this.   Instead, it is for that unsung hero who works for the CSPCA with their heart and soul, who 
has contributed their time, energy and efforts to the Club, our CSPCA, because of their love for the Breed and the 
Club which fosters it.  It is for a person who is one of those folks who so often works very hard behind the scenes, 
not asking for or expecting recognition but working because they care, because it is just what they DO.  It is for 
a person who is not just a member of the CSPCA, but who makes a truly valuable contribution to the CSPCA - 
thus a Most Valued Member award.  We want to let these unsung heroes KNOW that we see what they give to 
the CSPCA and our breed and that we honestly appreciate it. 
 
If you know of someone who deserves this award and has not received it yet, please consider nominating them.  
Any member in good standing can nominate another member in good standing for the Valued Member Award, 
except sitting board members are ineligible.  We need a brief write up of why you think the person should get 
the award, along with their name and your name. Include the things they have done for the club that make 
them a Valued Member in your write up. The board will take all the nominations and select one winner each 
quarter.  The deadline for nominations is December 15.  All nominations should be sent to Marilyn Braunstein 
at sushimom@aol.com .  If the person that you nominated wins, you will be notified and will need to get a high - 
resolution photo for printing in The Barker.  All winners will be announced in The Barker and with a plaque at 
the CSPCA Awards Program the following year. 
 
All nominations will be submitted twice to the board.  After the second submission to the Board it will be invalid, 
however the member submitting the nomination is welcome to resubmit their nomination to the Most Valued 
Member Chairman.  If you miss this deadline, the next deadline will be March 15, 2022. 
 
Alphabetical Order of People that have won the award and therefore are ineligible to be nominated again. 
Loretta Anders 
Roy Anderson 
Lee Arnold 
Jocelyn Barker 
Amanda Bauer 
Marilyn Braunstein 
Karen Burgess 
Bob Calltharp 
Marge Calltharp 
Melissa Castillo 

Tina Chase 
Ann Cookson 
Darin Cox 
Gayle Gold Creasman 
Judy Dorough 
Terry Faulkner 
Alice Fix 
Grace Fritz 
Beverly Foster 
Holly Fuller 

Gari Gardner 
Don Gillett 
Larry Harvey 
Debbie Johnson 
Jeanne Hill-Jurik 
Alan Klessig 
Barbara LaVere 
Annabelle Linn 
Deanna Liskey 
Tami Luddeke   

Jeff Mauk 
Lisa Myers 
Rebecca Pentecost 
Paula Perry 
Jo Ann Redditt 
Harry Roach 
Pat Zimmel Roach 
Kay Rosenberger 
Georgette Schaefer 
Dorothy Schuerman 

Debby Smith 
Rosie Steinke 
Cate Stewart 
Trish Sullivan 
Debbie Theodore 
Dr. Linda Tintle 
Dr. Jeff Vidt 
Marilyn Vinson 
Melissa Walquist 
Louise Watson 

NOTE: Please keep all nominations secret so it can be a surprise to the winner when they see the winner in the Barker. 
 

If your name, address, email address or phone number change, be sure to notify our 
Membership Secretary.  When you pay for your dues through PayPal or credit card, be 
sure that if your name is different that what is listed on the card that you make a notation 
on the payment as to who and what you are paying for.  Membership Secretary: 
Bob@cspca.com  
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                        CALL FOR BARKER ADS 
 

Now is the time to reserve your page for the Year in Review Edition of the Barker 
Magazine. Deadline to reserve your ad is January 24, 2022. Don't miss out on the 
opportunity to advertise your wins at Nationals and all throughout 2021.  By placing 
an ad, you are supporting our magazine and also taking the opportunity to get your dog 
forever recorded in the history of our club. 
 
Please contact Don Gillett: 518-767-2092, Dgill1122@aol.com  to reserve your space 
in the next issue, or with any questions. 

 

BARKER PRICES: 
Front Cover     $360  Inside Back Cover  $225       Full Page Color     $200 
Inside  Front Cover   $225  Outside  Back Cover $315       Full Page B/W       $ 60 

 

Design fees apply to all advertising if not submitted as camera ready copy.  You will need to contact the ad 
designer yourself about the date and price for ad design. 

Bel Dickens - mail@fallhollowdesign.com     Paula Perry - paulapei@yahoo.com  
Cheryl West - cherylwest@sprintmail.com  

 
~~~~~~~~ 

 
               BARKER PAGE SPONSORSHIPS 
 
Another way to help support The Barker magazine is through page  
sponsorship.  You can sponsor one page for $25 or sponsor a page for  
a full year (4 issues) for the discounted price of $75.  Please contact  
Don Gillett if you would like to sponsor a page in The Barker.  For  
those that are already sponsoring pages we truly appreciate your support! 

 
Don Gillett- dgill1122@aol.com  
 

~~~~~~~~~ 
 

CALL FOR PHOTOS FOR EASTER PARADE 
       

Calling for photos of Shar-Pei with their Easter finest apparel, Easter baskets, 
Easter bunnies or any other photo that depicts Shar-Pei with an Easter theme.  
We want to make a collage of all the photos for the Barker, put them on the 
CSPCA website scrolling screen and possibly make a video for Facebook.   

 
We need the photos by January 15, 2022.  We would love to have all of your 
photos.  This is a free way to honor your dog in The Barker.  It is also a way 
to show off your creative abilities. 

 
Color photos are the best but we will also take black and white.  They need to 
be high resolution photos, and we much prefer digital photos.     
  

           Send your photos to Alice Fix- alleydoll3@comcast.net.  
           Deadline:  January 15, 2022            



 
 

 
The CSPCA and its members sincerely appreciate the work provided by these fine affiliated rescue groups.  

Contact a wonderful volunteer at the email listed below for additional information. Make a web visit!   
While you are there consider making a donation to help these beautiful Shar-Pei! 

 
TUNDRA is a black male brush-coat that is estimated to be somewhere between 5 
to 6 years old.  He is a little nervous when he first meets people but warms up 
quickly.  He is great with adults, other dogs and cats too. He knows how to use the 
doggy door.  He would love a home with a backyard and a doggy door.  He is house 
trained, neutered, microchipped, up to date on his vaccinations and has had 
entropion surgery.  He is being foster in Manteca, CA.  If you interested in learning 
more about Tundra contact:  
Pei People Shar Pei Rescue, Inc;  adopt@peipeople.com  

 
 

BOBA is a cream 2 ½ year old female.  She is a very sweet affectionate and very 
playful girl.    She was thankfully surrendered to MACSPRO and is currently stay- 
ing at a vet in New York near PA where she is  receiving her medical care over- 
seen by a MACSPRO adopter who works there.  She is now looking for her forever 
home.   Boba is currently on HyViltality and we are looking for someone that can 
continue it.   Boba would make a wonderful addition to your home.    For more 
information contact:  
Mid-Atlantic Chinese Shar-Pei Rescue    peirescue@macspro.org    

 
 
SAMPSON is a 1 ½ year old male fawn colored brush-coat.  Sampson is a very 
happy dog and loves to run and play with his toys.  Sampson is up to date on all of 
his shots, his coat is in beautiful condition, he IS heartworm positive, needs to be 
neutered, and at that time, he will also have entropion surgery (eyes). He will be on 
medical hold for a while but can be adopted prior to that with the understanding 
that we will need to complete the medical mentioned above.  He’s waiting for the 
right family to be his forever home.  You can find out more about him at:  
Florida Chinese Shar-Pei Rescue: info@floridasharpeirescue.com   

 
 

SMOOCH is a five-year-old sable brush coat female.   She is a friendly, outgoing 
young lady. She loves people and enjoys the attention from the volunteers at  
Operation Scarlet. She sometimes doesn’t know or understand what behavior is 
expected of her, but she’s willing and eager to learn. She’s good on a leash when 
taken for walks. Smooch loves people but cannot be around other dogs and needs 
to be the only pet in the house. If you’re interested in meeting Smooch, please go 
to the Operation Scarlet website, operationscarlet.com , and fill out an application. 
Hours are by appointment only.  
Operation Scarlet Shar-Pei Rescue opscarlet@verizon.net   (717) 314-6828. 

 
As 2021 is coming to a close, it is time to think about your end of the year donations.  All our local rescue groups 
can always put donations to good use.  You can find the list of rescues on our website.  You can also donate to 
the Chinese Shar-Pei Rescue Trust.  Donations of money are always appreciated but so are volunteers.  Contact 
your local rescue group if you can help with transportation, fostering, and any of the others needs these groups 
have.  Chinese Shar-Pei Rescue Trust; c/o Anne Baker; 9101 S. 55th Ct.; Oak Lawn, IL  60453. 


